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Tuesday 24 March 2020 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Having followed procedures and risk assessments over the last week and in consultation with 

the Board of Governors, we have now been forced to close the school for all children from 

today, Tuesday 24 March until further notice.  

We have tried over the past few days to provide a skeleton service for the girls of our 

community, whose parents are providing essential services at this very difficult time. 

However, we are unable to sustain the childcare service under current conditions and for this 

we apologise to the families who had hoped to use it. 

 The teachers are anxious for all of our pupils whilst they learn at home. Please access the 

online learning when you can and use the work packs that have been put together for use at 

home. If you have not accessed Seesaw please do, as this is where the majority of online 

learning will be posted.  

If you wish to send a message or ask a question regarding home learning, please email your 

daughter’s teacher. Put the teacher’s name in the title of the email and send to 

info@ourladysgirlsprimary.belfast.ni.sch.uk 

We already miss the buzz of the corridors and the classrooms. Life will be very difficult and 

very different for all of us for the next while. Please keep the families of the frontline workers 

and those who are ill in your prayers and most importantly, keep your children safe by staying 

at home. 

On behalf of the staff at Deanby and the school Governors, we want to thank you for the 

support you have shown over the last while. We wish our families well. Keep safe. 

Yours sincerely, 

Emer Hughes 

Deanby Gardens, Belfast, BT14 6NN 

Tel: 028 9074 6325  

Principal: Mrs E Hughes 

www.ourladysdeanby.co.uk 

 

mailto:info@ourladysgirlsprimary.belfast.ni.sch.uk

